The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on May 18, 2017 at 7
p.m.

Present were Mr. Pooch, Mr. Riesterer, and Mr. Bias.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve the minutes from the May 4,
2917 meeting, as presented by Fiscal Officer Mary Ann Lindsley. Vote: all ayes.
Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve and sign warrants #16083-
16118 and efts that were submitted by the Fiscal Officer for payment. Vote: all
ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to accept the financial reports that were
presented by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Jake Smith from Rockwell Trout Club was at the meeting to discuss the Trout
Club doing a quick claim deed to transfer property they own on Herr Road to the
Township. He has all the paperwork ready. Chairman Tim Riesterer said he could
meet with Mr. Smith next week to get the paperwork signed and notarized.

Chief Johnson gave his report. He mentioned truck repairs and radio’s being
installed. Chief mentioned that our server was down but that Mike Regan had
fixed it and it is up and running. The cost of repair will be around d $600.
Chief Johnson went over some records request items. He has the
recommendation from the prosecutor on how to handle the request.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the training request for Mike
Jesberger for June 4, 2017 for no cost. Vote: all ayes.

Everything is set for the Memorial Day program.
The paving in the Cemetery is complete. Also, the steps have been replaced.
Summer help for Jim was discussed.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to allow Jim Neill to hire Todd Taylor as a
part time worker if he wants. Vote: all ayes.

We had an offer from Scott Fitz to buy our old Road Department truck for
$17,500.



Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to sell the old Road Department truck for
$17,500 to Scott Fitz. Vote: all ayes

The playground equipment was discussed. They will meet sometime after
Memorial Day.

Also Mr. Bias mentioned that 3 teams are renting one of our fields. They are to
share it. Fiscal Officer Mary Ann Lindsley said she had only receive rental money
from one team. Mr. Bias will check into it.

We are once again receiving some grant money from Erie Metro Parks this year.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to adjourn. Vote: all ayes.
The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.



